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[bookmark: _GoBack]The Rt Honourable Theresa May, 
Prime Minister,
Office of the Prime Minister,
10 Downing Street,
London,
SW1A 2AA

13th September 2018

Dear Prime Minister,

HS2

I am Chairman of Woore Parish Council (WPC). I am writing on behalf of WPC and on behalf of certain parishioners who together form the Woore Parish Action Group (WPAG), regarding the environmental destruction, pollution and damage to health and well-being about to descend on our Parish caused directly and unashamedly by HS2.

I am sure that with everything happening both in the UK and abroad at this moment in time, our concerns might not be high on your agenda. However, as it does not seem to be on our local MP’s agenda either and we cannot get it onto his agenda, we are writing to ask for your personal intervention in addressing deficiencies in the process of consultation which was laid bare during the Parliamentary Select Committee Petitions hearings on HS2 and which exposed the extent to which Woore Parishioners have been disenfranchised. 

The reason for this damning description lies in the recognition of the lack of communication and engagement from HS2 who did not even realise our village lay in the County of Shropshire and not Cheshire or Staffordshire. This omission resulted in Woore Parish not being mentioned in any initial HS2 documentation or being identified on maps for planned routes in the formal HS2 documentation. The parish was subsequently added to the next draft of documents and consequently initial awareness of these proposals were not notified until long after discussions began with neighbouring counties. This resulted in Woore Parish Council being presented with a “fait accompli” about the chosen route.

The lack of representation and support from The Rt Hon Owen Paterson MP and Shropshire County Council, who did not petition the Select Committee on our behalf or support the petition brought by the Parish Council, have left us facing up to 500+ Heavy Goods Vehicles (HGVs) at the peak of the works, 300+ as an average (taken from HS2 figures).The working week is scheduled to be active six days per week with extended working hours. You don’t need to try very hard to imagine the impact of this colossal volume of heavy goods traffic moving through our rural village, in both directions, over a period of six years (Jan 2020-Nov2026).The impact on the lives of Parish residents is both life changing and indefensible.  

Apart from obvious concerns such as air pollution, noise, vibration damage and traffic flows, the chosen route is the main route through the village. The whole of the village life happens along this road and the off-set four way junction at the centre of the proposed route. Our church, primary school, post office/shop, leisure facilities, community hall and other small enterprises are located here. Importantly, this main thoroughfare through the village is also lined on all sides with domestic dwellings.  

We are concerned about:
· the physical health of our residents caused by the inevitable increased pollution of the atmosphere from the sheer volume increase of HGVs and trucks especially when stacked because they cannot physically pass each other where the road cannot be widened. 
· the mental health of villagers due to this increase in HGVs because it will be like living under siege.  The constant noise, the dirt, the rain splash and wind suction from the lorries when walking along the pavements; the inability to cross roads safely (it’s necessary to cross the road three times to walk through the village on a footpath); stacked vehicles and traffic jams related to everyday living, e.g. refuse collection day, domestic deliveries/services, domestic oil delivery tankers (no gas in this village).
· hindrance to emergency vehicles entering the villages because of the increase in traffic numbers and potential for static traffic increasing. This is a rural environment already challenged by emergency call response times. We have raised this concern several times openly in public forums and directly with Shropshire County – we want to avoid ever needing to use rulings from the Grenfell Enquiry around pre-mediated corporate manslaughter charges.
· the destruction of our rural environment because once green space has been taken to ‘straighten’ rural roads and provide passing spaces (nine in total) the character of this part of rural Shropshire will never, ever be able to be restored. The village of Woore is recorded in the Domesday Book 1086.  
· the very real potential for serious road traffic accidents being increased on these narrow roads and footpaths. There are already examples of lorries mounting the pavement to pass oncoming traffic. This is also a farming community; tractors, farm machinery and trailers use the route through the villages.  

We are asking you, in the absence of any tangible support from our MP and Local Council, to appoint a senior member of your Government to hold HS2 to account and intervene at the highest level to insist that HS2 plans affecting Woore Parish are suspended at this point until a full costing and feasibility assessment of the alternative solutions we have offered to HS2 have been completed. Our previous alternative suggestions to HS2 have without exception not even enjoyed scant consideration. Our most recent suggestion of haul routes to avoid travelling through the Parish villages and shorten the chosen route has been received by HS2 who reluctantly agreed to take a look at them (currently HS2 have chosen a 20-mile detour for each HGV apparently because they think it is ‘cheaper’). 

Apart from being late to the table as a result of HS2 errors, the subsequent lack of representation and support from our elected MP and Local Councillors has compounded the difficulties in making our voice heard. Since the process of the Select Committee enquiries exposed the lack of representation of the Parish and established the veracity of the short period of time that the Parish have been notified of the plans, communications have very recently been prompted. Again, this has only happened following continued requests from the Parish Council to meet with HS2, Local Councillors and our MP. 

Let me be clear, the WPC and WPAG are not aiming at stopping HS2. We have made a number of alternative proposals to HS2 which have all been batted away without due consideration. We have not taken the easy route of ‘kicking the can down the hill’ as other Counties seem to have managed. We have looked at using disused but still existing railway cuttings; using live railway infrastructure to transfer equipment, spoil, material; existing motorway entry and exits and siting minimal disruption routes. We are very angry that no-one is listening to the impact of what the current HS2 proposals mean for our community. It will be simply devastating on so many levels.

Please, make someone senior responsible for representing and supporting us, to stand in our corner with HS2 and provide meaningful engagement to our community. That person should have sufficient seniority and authority to take action and make changes where appropriate. It is our contention that we have been sacrificed to cover up lack of due process in failing to communicate with the Parish and to avoid the inconvenience and loss of face in having to revisit ‘deals’ sealed with other Counties that have effectively brought about this de facto ‘choice’ of route. 





We live in a democracy but it feels like we have no voice.

Yours respectfully,

M.E Cowey

Michael Cowey
Chairman
Woore Parish Council

(Signed on behalf of Woore Parish Council & Woore Parish Action Group)
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